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    APPENDIX 5a

                                           HEREFORD CITY COUNCIL
                                   PLANNING AND HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE

MINUTES 
OF THE MEETING OF THE PLANNING AND HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE
HELD AT THE TOWN HALL, HEREFORD

on Thursday 11th June 2015 AT 6.00 PM

PRESENT –
Councillors Sharon Michael, Paul Stevens, Mark Mansell, Sue Boulter, Kath Hey and Jim Kenyon.
OFFICER ATTENDING – Steve Kerry, Town Clerk.
P023    APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Len Tawn, Laura Hall and Marcelle Lloyd Hayes
P024
APPOINTMENT OF SUBSTITUTES

Councillor Tawn had appointed Councillor Kenyon as his substitute 
P025
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.
P026
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE
The minutes of the meeting of 27th May were agreed as an accurate record and signed accordingly by the Chairman.
P027     DISTRICT COUNCIL MEMBERS:

RESOLVED that it be noted that the participation of those City Councillors who are also members of the County of Herefordshire District Council in both the debate and any subsequent vote on matters contained in the agenda was on the basis that the views expressed were preliminary views taking account of the information currently available to the City Council.  City Council members who are also District Councillors reserved their final views on the applications until they were in full possession of all relevant information both for and against.
P028    APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION 


            
It was RESOLVED 

That the applications noted in the attached table, and the licensing matters attached with the responses of the City Council be agreed and forwarded to the Planning Authority by the Clerk.

P029
STRATEGIC ISSUES

The Chairman and the Clerk reported their discussions about the Committee taking a more pro-active approach to wider issues than simply waiting to respond to applications when they are received.  This would include raising issues to be included in the Hereford Area Plan and where appropriate commissioning feasibility studies, although it was noted that a large body of work already existed on many schemes proposed but not implemented and the Council won’t wish to spend more money on consultants reports than was absolutely necessary.


A broad and general discussion took place and the following key themes which cannot all be taken forward at the same time were noted -


A more workable and clear definition of “affordable housing”


A clear and robust policy on houses in multiple occupation within densely developed residential areas.




A clear and consistent position by the Planning Authority on retrospective applications.


Traffic studies of key proposals such has a second river crossing from the Rotherwas area to Hampton Dene, the use of the Great Western Way for trams or light vehicles and the switching off of traffic lights at non-peak periods to ease traffic flows, and finally the effect on peak hour congestion of multiple sets of traffic lights.

The Clerk was asked to invite Mr Richard Ball or a representative to the next meeting to discuss traffic related matters and to contact the clerks at Mordiford and Hampton Bishop to see how they wish their councils to participate with us in discussions about the Area Plan that would clearly have implications beyond the city boundary such as the second river crossing.  As other issues come up this would be extended to other neighbouring parishes.

PO30  DATE OF NEXT MEETING


Reverting to the usual Wednesday calendar, the next meeting will be on Wednesday 1st July at 6 pm at the Town Hall.
Signed ……………………………………….

Date …………………………………………….
There being no other business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 6:50 pm
Signed _________________________________________________ (Chairman of the Planning Committee)

Date 
_________________________________________________ 
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